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Sub Semi-Annual Meeting 7:00 p.m. 
Wednesday, September 27th, 2017 

Mason Middle School 
 

SAFETY PROTOCOL REMINDER: New and secured entry-
ways have been installed in all of our District buildings. As a 
result of these safety protocols, all buildings will be locked 
until 15 minutes prior to the start of any event. Doors will be 
relocked 15 minutes after the start of the activity. A member 
from the event will have to provide access to those who may 
arrive late. No exterior door is to be propped open at any 
time.  Thank you for your cooperation.  

Like us on Facebook!!  

Directory News 
 

As with every new year, all entries in the pet/babysitter & 
yard work section (page 4) expire.  If you wish to list your 
middle or high school-aged child for any of these areas in the 
2018 directory, please email Carrie Newman @ car-
rieon@msn.com.  Make sure to include the child’s name, 
and which section or sections to list them under – Babysit-
ters, Dog Walkers/Pet Sitters, and Yard Work. 
 
New this year – home and cell phone numbers can both be 
listed in the directory!  With so many families foregoing a 
land line, cell phones are becoming the only way to contact 
people.  However, if two adults in the same house each have 
their own cell number, which do you list as the one published 
number in the subdivision directory?  Well, new this fall, you 
don’t have to choose anymore!  Starting this year, you can 
provide up to 3 phone numbers to be published in the directo-
ry.  Each address listed can display a “home” number, and up 
to two adult mobile numbers. 
 
So please, review your family’s directory listing.  If you 
wish to make any changes or additions, email Carrie New-
man @ carrieon@msn.com.  If you are requesting changes 
to any phone numbers, please specify “home”, and “mobile 
1” and/or “mobile 2”.  All directory change requests must 
be submitted to Carrie by Friday, 09/22/17. 

 

A Big Thank You Goes Out To… 

  

Deb Monteath & Jane Yoemans entrance decorations.        
Carl Samson’s dedication to maintaining our beach lot area.           
James Leaman For the great summer events and the fantas-
tic picnic! 

 

Carrie Newman who produces and delivers our directory. 
Rick Monteath for overseeing our dock and slip rentals. 
The J.H.L.A officers & committee members for without 
their volunteer dedication, this would be just “another sub-
division”. 

2017 Summer Picnic 
 

It was another wonderful 2017 summer picnic.  A special 
thanks to Jim Leaman for all his hard work, time, and effort in 
putting together a spectacular event!!  We estimate 95 –100 
people showed up to enjoy the food, fun, and games! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2017 Prize Winners: 

• 50/50 raffle $70 - Kowalski  
• Andiomas $50 Gift Card #1 (Donated by Vitasinsky) - Cleasby  

• Andiomas $50 Gift Card #2 (Donated by Vitasinsky) - Nestor  

• Baseball Tickets  (Donated by Tieppo's) - Abraham  
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2017 Dates to Remember 

September 27th Semi-Annual meeting Wednesday at 
  Mason Middle School, 7:00 p.m. 
October  4-9 Boat dock removed—Please remove poles. 

Would you like to get out of paying 
your 2018 dues? 

 

For a small donation of your time and effort you can ELIMI-
NATE your Annual Dues as well as get FREE boat storage 
and slip.  We are looking for a Recreation Area Chairperson 
for 2018. Our current Chairperson is stepping down after 
many years of excellent service and we owe him a great deal 
of gratitude.  
If you are interested in this position, please contact any board 
member.  
Title: Recreation Area Chairperson 
Responsibilities:   Preservation and Maint. of Beach Lot 

Candidates for 2017-2018  
Board of Directors 

Candidates in italic are open and proposed: 
President (yr  1 of 2): Matt Jeska 

1st Vice President (yr 1 of 2): Donna Kowalski 
2nd Vice President (yr 1 of 2): Fred Paredes 

Treasurer:  Nick Valente 
Secretary: Dodie LaMarte 

 
2 Year Trustees 

1st Year of 2 Years:  Tim Skiver 
1st Year of 2 Years: Fran Boser 

2nd Year of 2 Years: Andy Nestor 
2nd Year of 2 Years: Jo Pierfelice 

 
1 Year Trustees 

1 Year: Jim Leaman 

• Organize annual Spring clean 
up. 

• Monitor boat/trailer storage 

• Report requirement/
expenditure to the board for 
approval 

• Distribute any announce-
ments via email to the sub  

Monitor all equipment and coor-
dinate maintenance or replace-
ment as required:  
• Playground swings 
• picnic tables 

• Grills 
• Signage 

• tennis court 

• Shed 
• sprinkler system/pump 

• slide/swim area  
• gates/locks 

• trash  

Pontoon Boat Storage 

Dave from DSL Marine will be at the beach lot on Saturday, 
September 30th, 2017, 9AM to pull Pontoon boats out for the 
season. DSL offers winterizing and shrink wrap services at 
the same time. If you would like to participate, please text 
Jim at 248-895-4971 so that we can get a count of boats.  
Please have your trailers moved out of the beach lot or in the 
temporary storage area by the 30th.  Below is the storage 
strategy for the beach lot.  

Jayno Heights 2017 4th of July Parade! 

It was another fun and festive 4th of July here in Jayno 
Heights.  Approximately 53 people and 2 dogs participated in 
the actual parade.  Winners are as follows: 
 
Best in Show Motorized - John and Mary Lee Cudnohofsky 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Best in Show (Peddling) Lucia Poponea 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Best in Show (Walking) Lula Ruelle  

In Memoriam  
 
 
 

Roger Hamilton 
June 18, 2017 

Age: 76 

 
 

tel:(248)%20895-4971

